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Abstract	
College	counselors	are	the	leader	of	students'	ideological	and	political	education,	as	well	
as	the	planner,	implementer	and	instructor	of	student	management.	The	career	pressure	
of	counselors	leads	to	problems	such	as	job	burnout	and	psychological	imbalance,	which	
makes	counselors	in	a	sub‐health	state,	directly	affects	the	growth	of	students,	and	also	
affects	the	stability	and	development	of	colleges	and	universities.	

Keywords	
College	Counselors;	Occupational	Pressure;	Adjustment	Path.	

1. Introduction	

College	 counselors	 are	 an	 important	 force	 of	 ideological	 and	political	work	 in	 colleges.	 The	
healthy	 and	 comprehensive	 development	 of	 counselors	 is	 of	 great	 significance	 to	 the	
development	of	ideological	and	political	work	in	colleges	and	universities	and	the	cultivation	of	
students.	To	pay	attention	to	the	healthy	and	comprehensive	development	of	counselors,	first	
of	all,	we	should	pay	attention	to	whether	counselors'	most	direct	occupational	pressure	can	be	
effectively	alleviated	and	adjusted.	 If	 the	adjustment	 is	proper,	counselors	will	be	physically	
and	 mentally	 healthy,	 passionate	 and	 devote	 themselves	 to	 their	 work,	 and	 become	 the	
backbone	of	ideological	and	political	work	in	colleges	and	universities.	Therefore,	it	is	necessary	
to	pay	close	attention	to	counselors'	occupational	stress	adjustment	and	explore	a	reasonable	
path	for	them.	

2. Current	Situation	of	Professional	Pressure	of	College	Counselors	

2.1. Psychological	Imbalance	
In	colleges,	counselors	are	engaged	in	the	most	complicated	and	trivial	work,	but	their	status	is	
not	high.	Professional	teachers	and	administrative	staff	look	down	on	counselors,	thinking	that	
they	are	only	personnel	to	deal	with	trivial	matters,	and	are	the	nanny	of	students.	The	salary	
of	counselors	is	 low,	which	does	not	match	a	large	amount	of	workload.	Counselors	have	no	
sense	of	achievement,	lack	of	sense	of	value,	can	not	see	the	future	and	have	no	career	prospects.	
A	 lot	 of	work	 leads	 to	physical	 and	mental	 fatigue	of	 counselors,	 sub‐health	 all	 year	 round,	
irritability	or	depression.	

2.2. Job	Burnout	
Job	burnout	refers	 to	 the	state	of	physical	and	mental	 fatigue	and	exhaustion	caused	by	the	
heavy	pressure	of	work.	It	was	first	proposed	by	F	reudenberger	in	1974.	He	believes	that	job	
burnout	is	a	symptom	of	emotional	exhaustion	most	likely	to	appear	in	the	helping	industry.	
Due	 to	 the	 heavy	 workload,	 high	 work	 intensity	 and	 long	 working	 hours,	 counselors	 are	
exhausted,	depressed	and	form	job	burnout.	Counselors	have	low	work	enthusiasm,	negative	
work	attitude,	and	become	more	and	more	indifferent	to	people.	
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3. Causes	of	Professional	Stress	of	College	Counselors	

3.1. High	Working	Intensity	
Although	the	national	work	requirements	for	counselors	are	mainly	to	carry	out	ideological	and	
political	education	for	college	students,	at	present,	the	scope	of	work	of	counselors	is	far	beyond	
these.	The	work	intensity	of	college	counselors	is	high,	and	counselors	need	to	do	a	lot	of	work,	
such	 as	 students'	 daily	 management,	 employment	 guidance,	 mental	 health,	 award	 and	
evaluation,	award	and	loan	subsidy,	party	and	League	Construction	[1].	Any	problem	involving	
students	is	the	work	scope	of	counselors,	which	makes	counselors	pull	themselves	apart.	

3.2. Poor	Career	Prospects	
Counselors	have	no	professional	work	and	spend	a	lot	of	energy	to	deal	with	trivial	things	every	
day.	They	have	no	time	and	energy	to	focus	on	self‐development.	As	time	goes	by,	counselors	
become	confused	and	busy	every	day	without	any	return.	Counselors	have	neither	 the	high	
social	status	of	professional	 teachers	nor	the	political	 future	of	administrative	personnel,	so	
they	are	in	a	very	embarrassing	situation.	Without	goals,	they	are	tired	of	dealing	with	all	kinds	
of	trivial	things	every	day,	wasting	energy	and	time.	They	have	no	development	prospects	and	
can't	improve	themselves.	

3.3. Long	Working	Hours	
Counselors	are	on	standby	24	hours	a	day,	and	they	have	to	deal	with	all	kinds	of	student	affairs	
even	 in	 the	 evening.	 As	 a	 result,	 counselors	 are	 preoccupied	 and	 depressed	 every	 day.	
Counselors	 are	 also	 human	beings	 and	 need	 to	 rest	 at	 night,	 but	 the	 nature	 of	 the	work	 of	
counselors	is	anti‐human.	Counselors	are	required	to	deal	with	various	emergencies	at	night,	
which	 greatly	 reduces	 the	 rest	 time	 of	 counselors.	 Even	 at	 home,	 they	 have	 to	 deal	 with	
students'	affairs	at	any	time,	which	is	exhausting.	

3.4. Great	Responsibility	
Counselors	have	a	low	social	status,	but	they	need	to	bear	a	lot	of	responsibility.	For	example,	
events	 such	 as	 student	 suicide	 and	 self	 mutilation	 will	 make	 counselors	 bear	 great	
psychological	 pressure.	 Each	 counselor	 has	 to	 be	 responsible	 for	 hundreds	 of	 students.	 It's	
really	impossible	to	pay	attention	to	everyone.	

4. Career	Stress	Adjustment	Path	of	Counselors	

4.1. Psychological	Construction	
Self	adjustment	is	the	most	important	and	controllable	thing.	Now	that	you	have	chosen	this	
profession,	you	must	have	the	courage	to	"admit	your	life".	It	is	not	easy	for	all	counselors	to	
learn	to	adjust	themselves.	Don't	compare	yourself	to	people	in	other	positions.	Learn	to	relax	
properly,	 live	happily,	 and	 let	 yourself	 go.	Don't	 ask	 too	much	of	 yourself,	 otherwise	 it	will	
increase	anxiety.	 If	you	can't	 change,	you	should	 learn	 to	accept	 it.	College	counselors	must	
enhance	their	ability	of	psychological	adjustment,	correctly	understand	occupational	pressure,	
adopt	positive	pressure	adjustment	 strategies,	 transform	pressure	 into	power,	and	enhance	
their	ability	and	skills	to	resist	pressure	[2].	

4.2. Create	a	Good	Work	Environment	
It	is	very	necessary	for	counselors	to	have	a	good	relationship	with	colleagues	and	leaders	and	
build	a	relaxed	and	harmonious	working	environment	[3].	Counselors	have	a	large	workload	
and	are	very	tired.	If	they	have	a	bad	relationship	with	colleagues	or	leaders,	it	will	aggravate	
the	pressure	and	pain,	which	is	not	conducive	to	the	physical	and	mental	health	of	counselors.	
Do	a	good	job	in	students'	ideological	work	and	daily	management,	carry	out	conversation	and	
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exchange	with	students	on	the	basis	of	equality	and	friendship,	win	students'	trust	and	respect	
by	moistening	things	silently,	and	wash	away	the	pressure	and	fatigue	brought	by	work	with	
emotional	and	spiritual	harvest	and	sense	of	achievement.		

5. Conclusion	

College	counselors	play	an	important	role	in	the	growth	of	students	and	the	stable	development	
of	 the	 school,	 and	 their	 physical	 and	mental	 health	must	 be	 paid	 attention	 to.	 Though	 they	
cannot	change	the	external	environment,	counselors	should	try	their	best	to	adjust	themselves	
and	 accept	 themselves	 from	 the	 heart.	 Do	 a	 good	 job	 in	 student	work,	 get	 along	well	with	
students,	and	obtain	happiness	and	self	recognition	in	spirit.	
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